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2.  Our student body  

The College’s current HE student population in 2022/23: 

¶ 81% English / Welsh / Scottish / Northern Irish / British 

¶ 72% female   

¶ 47% under the age of 21  

  

The College is working in partnership with LincHigher to promote HE to 

underrepresented groups, namely, male students, BME students and care leavers. 

Differences in recruitment and achievement based on EDI characteristics are 

monitored throughout the year in HE Quality Assurance Committee (HE QAC) 

meetings, and through completion of Programme Area Quality Improvement Plans 

(QIP). 

  

The College offers support to all students via Learner Services, and this includes 

counselling and careers advice and guidance. To ensure there is specialist support for  

students studying on HE provision, the College works in partnership with Randstad 

Student Support. Student voice is a very important aspect of the College’s procedures 

and practice, and there are a range of forums and meeting structures to ensure that 

processes and practice reflects the student voice. The HEQAC endeavours to have 

student representation, and a range of forums and surveys are completed during the 

academic year to ensure we have wider student consultation to understand student 

experience and develop practice in response to student feedback. The College’s 

Student Protection Plan is tracked and reviewed at the HEQAC and will be presented 

annually for review at a student forum. It will also be reviewed annually as part of the 

annual review of HE Performance at the Quality and Standards Governors Committee.  

   

Sharing information with prospective and current students is important because there 

is a range of material within the public domain that students can access. The College 

acknowledges the importance of publishing information that is accurate and reliable. 

Public information on the College website, and within the brochures helps prospective 

students to make informed decisions about where, what, when, and how, they will 

study. Policies are shared with students on the College website, and on a dedicated 

HE Team page. The College strives to publish information in a timely manner, and to 
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Compensation   

The College seeks to follow sector good practice in compensation and refund policies. 

Student compensation and refunds are based on the Office of the Independent  

Adjudicator’s (OIA) indicative compensations bands for distress and inconvenience: 

i.e. ‘Moderate’ up to £500, ‘Substantial’ between £501 and £2,000, and ‘Severe’ 

between £2,001 and £5,000, with categories that define what is deemed to be 

Moderate (some short term distress and inconvenience), Substantial (unreasonable 

changes that result in substantial distress and inconvenience) and Severe (where the 

proposed alternative requires a clear material disadvantage to a student and there is 

no appropriate or possible practical remedy).   

Compensation may be considered in instances where a student has been 

disadvantaged and/or the College has had opportunity to resolve a complaint relating 

to student experience and has failed to act on it. For more information and examples 

relating to the bands for compensation please see:  

  https://www.oiahe.org.uk/media/2275/putting-things-right-february-

http://www.oiahe.org.uk/media/121676/remedies-and-redress-april-2018.pdf
https://www.oiahe.org.uk/media/2275/putting-things-right-february-2019.pdf

